March 19th, 2025 at 7:00 p.m., the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting with all members present.

The floor was open for public comment at 7:02 p.m. and immediately closed with no residents present.

The minutes of the last monthly meeting were read. Chad Cooley made a motion to accept the minutes as written. Jeff Robbins seconded the motion, John Strope made it unanimous, and the minutes were approved as written. The Treasurer's Report was reviewed. John Strope made a motion to accept it as written, Jeff Robbins seconded it, and Chad Cooley made it unanimous. The treasurer's report was approved as written.

Road Report:

Plow and cindered throughout the month Spread 2b in muddy areas and fill potholes Straighten ditches where needed Shaved ice with grader and cut trees from roads Installed 180 ft., 18" culvert pipe and 10 concrete head walls Spread modified on Dehaan Rd. and still working Push 1b's into cinder shed Installed a new alternator and fixed wiring issue in the 07' Replaced flex pipe next to turbo on 14' Purchased new work jeans and a vacuum for the township building

All bills on hand were paid.

The board reviewed bridge inspection paperwork as well as a bridge replacement on SR 1056 (Cotton Hollow Rd.).

After some discussion, the board agreed to get more information on purchasing a drag box to make necessary repairs to the damaged tar and chipped areas. Tar and chipping new roads within the township will be put on hold to maintain current tar and chipped roads.

The township clean up is scheduled for April 5th, 2025.

The Claire Road pipe grant is still pending at	this time.
	Meeting adjourned, 7:55 p.m.
Approved	Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer